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June 14, 2022 
 
Ryan Tefertiller, Urban Planning Manager 
City of Colorado Springs  
Urban Planning Division 
30 S. Nevada Ave. 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 
Dear Mr. Tefertiller, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to express an opinion by Downtown Partnership regarding an 
application by Community Cultural Collective and the City of Colorado Springs, with 
representation by Kimley-Horn. The request is for a development plan and frontage warrant that 
would allow for the construction of a 7,000 square foot addition to the south side of the existing 
building and associated site improvements at 221 E Kiowa Street in the Central sector. 
 
The Downtown Partnership supports the application for the development plan with the associated 
frontage warrant. The expansion of the exiting footprint will make the building viable for the 
highest and best use of this unique property in our city center. Repurposing this building and 
developing the surrounding area will also aide in activating a highly institutional node of 
Downtown. Furthermore, the relocation of the transit center will provide great connectivity for 
patrons. The intended use also aligns with the Downtown goal of serving as the economic, 
cultural, and civic heart of the city. And as stated in our Experience Downtown Master Plan, this 
development will provide a place for inspiration and facing our future while also honoring our 
history. The project intends to maintain the existing setbacks which is consistent and appropriate 
for the character of the area but will incorporate additional fenestration within the façade 
creating a more pedestrian friendly environment.  
 
We look forward to the adaptive reuse of this historically significant, local asset.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Chelsea Gondeck 
Director of Planning & Mobility 
 




